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This newsletter deals solely with the new version of the SODC Local Plan 2034 or ‘The Emerging Local Plan 2011-2034 as it is now entitled. As a reminder the following is a shortened version of what happened to the previous one:

1. The ‘Final Publication’ version of the Local Plan 2033 was abandoned following a rebellion within the ranks of SODC Conservative Councillors and the subsequent replacement of the Leader of the Council. The plan which started off with a 2031 end date has now been extended to 2034 because of delays in preparation.
2. SODC elected to re-examine the selection of new strategic sites for housing development.
3. The housing demand figures previously outlined reflected the dubious basis on which the housing targets for SODC and wider Oxfordshire have been calculated. In return for a comparatively small investment in infrastructure, the Oxfordshire Growth Board (a mix of local authorities, business interests and universities) has entered into an agreement with the Government to build 100,000 houses over the Plan period 
4. Housing numbers demanded of Thame amounted to 510 units. 

In respect of the changes in the new version, what are the changes? What stays the same? How does it affect Thame?

1. Strategic Sites: The previously specified sites of Culham (3500), Berinsfield (1700), Wheatley (300) and Chalgrove (3000) have been maintained but 3 others have been added which are very close to Oxford- Grenoble Road (3000), Northfield (1800) and Bayswater Brook (1100)- in order to meet Oxford City’s needs. Of the 14400 dwellings listed above only 10375 are allowed for in the plan period thus creating a buffer to ensure speculative development is restricted. It also acts as a potential surplus (see below). Sites closer to Thame (including North Weston) have not been pursued.
2. Housing allocations: A total of 22775 homes are planned in the period for South Oxfordshire. In brief, the housing demand figure continues to follow the dubious Oxfordshire Growth Board commitments previously made (see 3 above). No allowance has been made for any further housebuilding impact caused by a future Oxford- Cambridge Expressway. Watch this space!
3. Housing Supply could be much higher! 15726 homes have already been built or been given permission for the plan period- 7049 short of the total required. Allocations to strategic sites (10375), towns and villages (1064) and windfall development (1300) amount to 12739- 5690 in excess of nominal requirements. The latter constitutes a potential surplus provision even against Oxfordshire Growth Board requirements.
4. Towns & Larger Villages- Of the 1064 allocated to towns and villages, market towns constitute 519 (Henley 156, Thame 363, Wallingford 0). The reductions from previous demands merely reflect increased building achievement. Demand on Henley continues to reflect perceived capacity and, in the case of Wallingford, the zero figure reflects the effects of unplanned speculative building that has taken place and been allowed (1431 built or permitted against 1070 targeted). Thame has a target of 1518 homes and has already built (or given permission for) 1155 in the plan period leaving 363 to build. Many large villages exhibit a similar pattern to Wallingford. For example, Chinnor had a target of 594 homes and has, owing to speculative development, built or given permission for 796 and is now required to build no more homes.
5. Smaller Villages have not been allocated any housing targets- a reduction of 500 on the previous version of the plan. The only expectation is from a contribution to the windfall figure of 1300 over the plan period. This is quite frankly ridiculous. Smaller villages constitute 27.5 per cent of SODC Housing Stock and have been producing 90 homes a year by themselves in windfall contributions. AVDC have a category of medium size villages that SODC does not use. Surely, whilst acknowledging that villages of a very small size must be exempted, such a category would relieve demands on the towns and larger villages.
6. Density requirements have been demanded that are far in excess of those previously required. These demands have not been fully justified and represent an attempt to impose an unacceptable standard on future neighbourhood plans. In Thame’s case the density standard has been doubled from 25 to 50 dwellings per hectare- irrespective of where the development is. The prospect of the entrances to the town, or indeed peripheral neighbourhood areas, being dominated by apartment blocks is a real threat. It is difficult to imagine crowded development being other than a benefit to developer’s profits. In Thame’s case this bizarre decision has a double impact since, because it has managed its housing development well through its neighbourhood plan, it has not been subject to additional speculative development and as such does not receive an exemption from housing allocations. The consequence of this is that it could now suffer density increases that others will have escaped by virtue of lack of good management.

HAVE YOUR SAY!!

Before SODC puts the Local Plan before a Planning Inspector for examination, it is obliged to put it to public consultation- a process that will last until the 18th February. As part of that consultation there will be a ‘drop in’ session at Thame Town Hall- currently targeted for Tuesday 5th Feb from 10am to 2pm. Please make your views known then or via the SODC website (www.southoxon.gov.uk/newlocalplan) where you can directly input or download a form for email submission. Your views are your own but we hope that the above is of help. In particular, though, we feel that you should comment on the issue of density increases. If the latter gets approved it will damage Thame’s environment and seriously constrain a revision of the Thame Neighbourhood Plan (TNP). This revision will now have to take place to reflect the demands of the Local Plan 2034 when approved.
The ETRA Committee 

Contact the committee on email: eastthameresidents@gmail.com
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